Happy Father's Day June 18th

June 2017 Lee's Hill Newsflash 10200 Old Dominion Pkwy Fredericksburg, VA 22408 (540) 891-0111 -Phone (540) 891-5258 --- Fax www.leeshillgc.com



Hole in One May 16, 2017, Tony Dibella, Hole in One on #7.

Two Person Best Ball, Saturday, May 6, 2017 **Gross:**

1st Dave Walczak, Tod Pickering 66 2nd Jack Lindblad, Paul Lindblad 67 3rd Paul Cseko, Rick Self 68

Net:

1st Vince Dodd, Rick Nichols 55

2nd Rich Humphreys, Larry Herman 55

3rd Pete Needham, Skip Donaldson 57

CTP # 7: Ray Hiatt 11'1" CTP #14: Jack Lindblad 7'3"

Glowball

Mark your Calendar. The next Glowball is Friday, October 27th. May Glowball results will be in July Newsletter and posted in the Grill.

Wednesday Night League!



Staring Wednesday, June 14, nine hole, 5pm shotgun league. Sign up at Buffalo Wild Wings in Southpoint, Lees Hill Pro Shop or on line at wwwleeshillgc.com

or email jz.bdubs@gmail.com.

Member Guest September 15-17

Mark your calendars for the premier event of the year. It will be here before you know it. On the Lee's Hill Website is a large button on the home page. All the Member Guest information for entry and sponsorships are listed Also available in the foyer, are copies of the sponsorship flyer.

<u>Club Championship – October this year!</u> The Club Championship is scheduled for October 7th & 8th this year. Sign up is in the foyer at the podium. Tee Times. Golf, Cart, Prizes and Sunday Cookout, \$50 Entry Fee. There are Four (4) Coveted Parking Spots up for grabs!



Flag Tournament

To be held on Tuesday, July 4th. Regular fees and \$20 Entry fee, prizes. Sign up at the sign up podium outside the Pro Shop.

Jr. Golf Camp

It's time to sign up for Jr. Golf Camp! The camp dates, form and information are on line at www.leeshillgc.com. Go to the tab for Jr. Golf Camp and download the form, fill out completely and turn into the pro shop.



June Camp is 19-23 July Camp is 17-21 **August Camp is 14-18**

Lees' Hill Wednesday Ladies League

The Ladies League is set up so that ladies of all abilities (beginners included) will be able to have fun and have an opportunity to win a prize. This is a perfect opportunity to come out; enjoy the company of other women, the weather, and the beautiful scenery here at Lee's Hill. Call the pro shop for details 540-891-0111.

Range Closing

The Driving Range will close every Wednesday at 5:30 pm for maintenance and clean up. The Range will reopen on Thursday morning.

Tuesday Night Twilight League

This league will be a twilight 9 hole league with a 5 pm shotgun start. Anyone interested in playing in this league, please call or signup in the Pro Shop on Mondays. Signup is a must! 540-891-0111



Speed Limit 25 mph

Attention all guests, employees and visitors of Lees Hill Golf Club, please adhere to the 25mph speed limit on Old Dominion Pkwy.

Joggers, Walkers & Site Seers!!

The golf season is here and we are all excited. With it comes all the beauty that is a golf course! While we do appreciate our many joggers, walkers,

dog walkers and site seer, we ask that they would use the community paths instead of the golf course cart paths.



Attention Member Guest Participants

The businesses you support throughout the year are your potential sponsors. Many restaurants and businesses are prepared for donations in many forms. Also, goody bag stuffers, they are more than willing to hand these out to send them new business. If you would rather we contact them, just get us the contact information and we will take it from there. We will do our part on this side to make this the best Member Guest ever!

Golf Outings

Most golf outings are fundraisers and will welcome your participation. Please feel free to check with your family and friends to see if there is one here for them. If you see one that you would like information on, let Jamie or I know and we will be happy to send you the outing/tournament coordinators and/or flyer information.

Playing in any these tournaments are a great way to support our community and have fun at the same time. Remember they also welcome sponsorships. Another great way to get your company information out to the community at a fraction of advertising costs. or Cindi and we will walk you through it. Now it's easier than ever to support your event.

Skirmish on the Hill

Every Friday at 3 pm unless there is an outing or function. Check weekly by calling the Pro Shop or go to www.leeshillgc.com and check the calendar.

Dress Code

Proper attire is required at all times while on property. While on the golf course, "soft spikes" or non metal spikes must be worn at all times. All shirts must have a collar. Neither jeans nor denim pants are allowed at any time. Your cooperation and support is appreciated.

TURF TALK

It's almost June and we are still waiting on some heat and sunshine to push growth on our bermudagrass. May has been wet, cool, and dreary which is good for the weeds, but not the turf. Tees and fairways still need to fill in a little, but overall are in good shape. The rough, particularly around greens however, really needs to start growing more actively to get complete coverage. We have aerated, topdressed, and fertilized these weak spots but without sunshine, recovery is much slower than we would like. While there are very few weeds in the fairways and tees, the rough contains quite a bit of poa annua. We are in the process of spraying to kill the weeds, and warmer temperatures will also help push them out.

The greens, on the other hand, are enjoying the cool spring. Heavy rains early in the month made it apparent that they were not draining below four inches very well so we had them deep tine aerated on the 17th. I hated to disrupt the surfaces at this time because they were looking and rolling nice, but for the long term health I knew it was important. It took about a week to heal from aeration and they now stand a much better chance of surviving the summer. Greens that do not drain well are susceptible to many diseases and damage once hot and humid conditions arrive. We soon will verticut the greens for a third time this spring and apply a light sand topdressing to smooth out.

Thanks, Brian Roudabush, GCS



90 Degree Cart Rule: Important (please read)



At this time of the year, it is extremely important to enter the fairways at 90 degrees to the ball from the path in order to help not wear out the turf at the beginning of each fairway once leaving

the tee box. Your help and attention to this matter is most appreciated.